
 

 

 

 

Dear Parents 

Newsletter No. 34 – 16 June 2017 
 

Year 7 – September 2017 

Following the recent Appeals System, I can now confirm that 181 pupils will begin in Year 7 

in September.  I would like to remind the parents of all those pupils of the final induction 

events during this school year.  On Thursday 29 June 2017 at 7.00 p.m. there is a meeting 

of all parents of the new intake in the Arts Theatre, when parents will get an opportunity to 

meet their child’s form tutor.  They will also be given final pieces of information before the 

children take part in the Induction Day on Friday 30 June 2017.  On this day the whole of the 

new intake will come into school, they will meet their new form tutor, their pupil buddies and 

they will be taking part in a series of activities to prepare them for their starting date in 

September. 

Year 11 

As the Year 11 GCSE examinations draw to a close, may I take this opportunity to thank 

parents for their support of the pupils during what is clearly a challenging time.  The Year 11 

pupils have conducted themselves superbly during the examination period.  They have 

worked really hard in preparation for the GCSE’s and we look forward to seeing some 

positive results in August.  The final much anticipated event of this school year for Year 11 is 

the Leavers’ Ball which takes place on Wednesday 21 June 2017 at Barton Grange Hotel.  

The event begins at 7.00 p.m. and we hope everyone will enjoy what should be a 

memorable occasion. 

200 Club Winners  

The draws for June and July have taken place and the results are as follows.  June winners 

1st No.107 K Ashton, 2nd No.44 S Myerscough and 3rd No.181 K Whitelegg.  July winners 

1st No.46  

J Dunn, 2nd No.103 S Hackett and 3rd No.141 D Caunce. 

200 Club Membership 

Many thanks to the members of the 200 Club who raised £600 during the 2016/2017 year.  

Renewal forms and invitations for new members will be sent out during September 2017. 

Collective Worship 

Our Collective Worship theme next week is THE BODY OF CHRIST, marking Sunday's 

feast of Corpus Christi.  Please see the Worship & Prayer section of the school website for 

next week's prayer sheet. 

 

 



Youth Synod 2018 

The Church wants to hear from young people and those who support them. 

Every few years, the Pope invites Bishops from around the world, and other advisors, to 

meet with him to discuss an important topic in the life of the Church.  This is called a Synod. 

In 2018, the General Assembly of the Synod of Bishops will cover the theme "Young People, 

the Faith and Vocational Discernment".  

The Catholic Bishops' Conference Home Mission Office and the National Office for Vocation 

are teaming up to prepare for this special event in the life of the Church. Pope Francis wants 

young people and those who engage with them to take part in the consultation process. 

Remember – your   voice matters! 

Your view of Young People Today 

This survey is for people who care for or work with young people in England and Wales. 

Whether a parent, grandparent, teacher, youth minister or ordained minister in the Catholic 

Church, we would like to hear your perspective on the lives of the young people you know.  

Follow the following link to complete the survey: 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/catholicnews-yourview  

Thank you for taking the time to engage with this survey, and for being part of this exciting 

time for the Church, our young people, and for those who are engaged with the educational 

mission of the Church! 

Weekend Mass times in our local parishes 

 

Saturday 

17:00   St Oswald’s, Longton 

17:35   St Wilfrid’s, Preston 

18:30   St Teresa’s, Penwortham 

Sunday  

08:30   St Mary Madgalen’s, Penwortham (Latin Mass) 

08:30   St Oswald’s, Longton 

09:30   St Teresa’s, Penwortham 

11:00   St Mary Magdalen’s, Penwortham 

16:30   St Wilfrid’s, Preston 

 

School Meals 

Menus for the week commencing Monday 19 June 2017.  Salads £1.75 – £2.50, Potatoes 

65p, Baked Beans 65p. 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/catholicnews-yourview


Monday: Beef Bolognaise Sauce served with Pasta & Crusty Bread £1.95.  Vegetarian 

(Quorn) Bolognaise served with Crusty Bread £1.95.  Oven Baked Breaded 

Chicken Fillet in a Bap served with Salad £1.70. 

Salad: Sardines £1.75. 

Tuesday: Traditional Lancashire Hot Pot (Lamb) £1.95.  Cheese Ravioli served in a 

Tomato Sauce £1.70.  Chilli Beef & Rice Burrito served with Salad £1.70. 

Salad: Tuna Nicoise £1.75. 

Wednesday: Chicken Chasseur served with New Potatoes & Vegetables £1.95.  

Vegetarian Quiche served with Salad £1.70.  Meat & Potato Pie served with 

Vegetables £1.70. 

Salad: Prawn & Melon £2.50. 

Thursday: Homemade Pizza, Chips & Vegetables £1.95.  Roast Chicken Portion served 

with Chips & Vegetables £1.95.  Cheese Pasty with Vegetables £1.55.  

CHIPS 73p (May only be purchased with another product). 

Salad: Chicken £1.75. 

Friday: Breaded Fish Goujons & Lemon Mayo Dip served with Wedges & Vegetables 

£1.95. Chicken & Pepperoni Pasta served with Vegetables £1.95.  Loaded 

Jacket Potatoes served with Salad £1.70. 

Salad: Feta Cheese & Olives £1.75. 

Each day a selection of freshly prepared Sandwiches, Wraps, Hot & Cold Paninis, 

Salads, Jacket Potatoes, Pasta Pots & Pizza will be available.  For any special 

requests, please see a member of our highly trained Catering Team. 

 

(All items are subject to availability) 

 

FOOD ALLERGIES AND INTOLERANCES 

  

IF YOU HAVE ANY CONCERNS, PLEASE SPEAK TO A MEMBER OF OUR CATERING 

TEAM. ALSO, PLEASE BE AWARE ALL OUR FOOD PRODUCTS MAY CONTAIN 

TRACES OF NUTS. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Mr C J Riding 

Headteacher 

 


